
City Council Regular Meeting
AGENDA ITEM

NUMBER: 19

SUBJECT: 
Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 1 with the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada in 
the Amount of $1,500,000 for Construction Funds, which Increases the Contract from $3,675,000 to 
$5,175,000, Funded by the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada Fuel Revenue Indexing 
Funds for the Downtown Complete Streets and Pedestrian Improvements Project, CIP Project No. 10505. 
(Ward 1-Barron) (For Possible Action; Recommendation – Approve) 
REQUESTED BY:
Dale Daffern, Director of Public Works

WARD:
 (Ward 1 - Barron)

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION: 
That City Council approve the supplemental interlocal contract with the Regional Transportation Commission 
of Southern Nevada (RTC).
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
Amount: $1,500,000
Explanation: $3,675,000 – Original Contract
$1,500,000 – Supplemental No. 1
$5,175,000 – Revised Contract Amount 

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 
RTC Funds 473-290312-450540 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
This Supplemental Interlocal Contract (1174) has recently been approved by the RTC.

On May 6, 2020 City Council approved the Interlocal Contract with RTC for the Downtown Complete Streets 
and Pedestrian Improvements Project. The project includes construction of complete street elements to 
downtown roadways.  The work includes removal and/or replacement of various sections of poor visibility, 
incomplete and/or inadequate crosswalks. Upgrades include installation of Light Emitting Diodes (LED) lights, 
bike paths, safe-walkable routes and other items necessary for pedestrian safety. 

Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 1 will increase funds in the amount of $1,500,000, increasing the 
contract from $3,675,000 to $5,175,000 in order to construct the project.

This project is funded by the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada Fuel Revenue Indexing 
Funds.
CIP No. 10505 Related  Item: 

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Well - Planned Quality Growth, Safe and Livable Community
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PREPARED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director of Public Works

Respectfully Submitted

Ryann Juden,
City Manager

MEETING DATE: 

August 16, 2023


